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A tribute 
Brown, Goss, Marr to be honored upon retirement 

Brown Goss Marr 

Three retiring faculty members will be honored during a Faculty Senate 
meeting from 3 to 4:30p.m., Thursday, April 19, in the University Center's 
Carter Hall. A special tribute to Mr. James P. Brown, Mr. Larry D. Goss, and 
Dr. Jackson L. Marris planned for 3:15p.m. 

• Mr. James P. Brown, golf coach and academic advisor to student ath­
letes, is retiring after more than 30 years with the University. He joined USI 
as a physical education instructor in 1970; became the men's golf coach in 
1977; and became the women's golf coach in 1995 after helping to organize the 
program. 

During his tenure, Brown also served as head baseball coach, assistant bas­
ketball coach, sports information director, and intramural director. He earned 
a master's degree in physical education from Indiana University in 1968. 
Brown and his wife Anita reside in Evansville. 

• Mr. Larry D. Goss, professor of engineering technology, is retiring after 
nearly 26 years of service to the University. He joined the faculty in 1975 as 
an associate professor of engineering technology after earning an M.S. at 
Purdue University in 1966; teaching at West Virginia Institute of Technology, 
Oklahoma State University, and Purdue; and working as a project engineer for 
Bendix Corp. 

He earned an M.S.+ 24 from Purdue's College of Graduate Studies and has 
taught engineering graphics and computer-aided design since 1963. Goss was 
named this year's recipient of the Orthogonal Medal, an award made annually 
by North Carolina State University to honor an individual for lifetime contri­
butions to the profession of graphic communications. He and his wife Rena 
reside in Evansville . 

• Dr. Jackson L. Marr, associate professor of biology and faculty athlet­
ics representative, is retiring from the University after nearly 30 years. He 
joined USI as an associate professor of biology in 1971, the year he earned a 
Ph.D. at Iowa State University, where he taught anatomy, physiology, and 
zoology as an instructor and graduate assistant. 

During his tenure, Marr also served as chairman of USI's Biology 
Department, where he has taught parasitology, anatomy, and histology. He and 
his wife Barbara reside in Evansville. 

' 
A reception honoring the retirees will follow the Faculty Senate meeting. 

University Notes will be on vacation, Friday, April 13, 
in conjunction with the observance of Good Friday. 

Publication will resume Friday, April 20. 
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RopeWalk scholarships available 
A limited number of 

merit-based scholarships 
are available for USI's 
13th annual RopeWalk 
Writers Retreat. The 
deadline for application 
is Sunday, April15. 

The retreat, offering 
workshops in fiction, cre­

ative non-fiction, and poet­
ry, is planned Sunday, June 10, 

through Saturday, June 16, in New 
Harmony, Indiana. 

Faculty for the 2001 RopeWalk Writers Retreat include Tim 
Gautreaux, fiction; Alyce Miller, fiction/creative non-fiction; 
Tony Hoaglund, poetry; and Ellen Bryant Voigt, poetry. 

Two pianos 
The Student Wellness Office is looking for two well-main­

tained, good-quality donated pianos to place in the Governors 
and O'Bannon residence halls. 

The office believes music plays an important role in main­
taining high-level wellness, and freshmen living in the resi­
dence halls would benefit from having access to pianos. 

Some residential students took piano lessons prior to leav­
ing home. Playing on campus on a regular basis is important 

· for their self-discipline and personal enjoyment. 

In 1999, a piano donated to the Student Wellness Office 
was placed in Newman Hall. Students are using that piano to 
relieve stress and homesickness, for personal and social enjoy­
ment, and to maintain their musical skills. 

Anyone interested in donating a piano is encouraged to 
call Mrs. Sandi Lawrence, director of Student Wellness, at 
extension 1807. 

Komen race 
The University is organizing a team for the 2001 

Evansville Komen Race for the Cure. 

The race generally is held on a Saturday in mid-September 
at Eastland Mall. The Komen Race for the Cure is a service of 
the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundation. Proceeds 
help fund important breast cancer research and local breast 
health initiatives. 

Official registration forms are expected to be ready some­
time this month. Students who want to participate may con­
tact Mrs. Gretchen Landon, senior administrative associate 
in the Office of Advancement, by calling extension 1755 or 
by e-mailing glandon@usi.edu. 

Authors Susan Neville and Margaret McMullan also will 
make special guest presentations. 

To apply for a scholarship, send a letter of application with 
relevant biographical information and a writing sample (maxi­
mum of three poems or 20 pages of fiction or non-fiction) to 
RopeWalk Scholarship, University of Southern Indiana, 8600 
University Boulevard, Evansville, Indiana 47712. 

Tuition for the retreat, including workshops, individual con­
ferences, readings, receptions, and several meals, is $455 with a 
10 percent discount available to Indiana residents . Those who 
wish to enroll in a second workshop may do so for an additional 
$300. A nonrefundable registration fee of $100 is due by 
Saturday, May 5. 

For more information, visit the Web site at www.usi.edu/ 
extserv /ropewalk/. 

The New Harmony Theatre and Lincoln Amphitheatre 
need a variety of household items for their summer seasons. 

Floor lamps, vacuums, dishes, pots, pans, utensils, towels, 
linens, small appliances, microwaves, coffeemakers, and a crib 
are among the items on the wish list. 

Items may be dropped off at the USI Theatre Office, 
Room 3094 in the Liberal Arts Center. For more information 
or to have items picked up, call extension 1668. 

Golf scramble 
A golf scramble in memory of Tony Higdon, a 1997 USI 

graduate who died last year, will be held Saturday, May 19, at 
Hamilton Golf Course in Evansville. 

All proceeds from the scramble will benefit a scholarship 
in Higdon's name at South Spencer High School, where he 
graduated in 1992. 

The four-team scra111ble will begin with a shotgun start at 
7:30a.m. Play will be limited to 36 teams. The fee is $55 per 
player and includes green and cart fees and a meal ticket. 

For more information, contact Ms. Robyn Martin, a 
1996 graduate, by e-mailing robynevansville@yahoo.com. 

Food drive 
University offices are invited to participate in a food dona­

tion contest benefiting Archibald Eagle's Campus Food Closet 
Friday, April6. The office making the largest food donation at 
The Loft will be rewarded with a free catered meal for eight. 

The Food Closet provides free food to University students 
and employees facing financial straits or emergency situations. 

WalkAmerica 
The March of Dimes annual WalkAmerica will be held at 9 a.m., Saturday, April 28, at Super Kmart. The fund raiser sup­

ports pioneering research and innovative programs that save babies born prematurely or with birth defects. 

To participate, contact USI team captain Ms. Jamie Heeke, senior administrative assistant in Human Resources, by e-mail­
ing jlheeke@usi.edu or calling extension 1781. 
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Humanities center provides lecturers 
Since 1978, the National Humanities Center has welcomed more than 800 

Fellows into residence for a year of research, writing, and collegial interdisci­
plinary interaction with other scholars at breakthrough moments in their 
work. 

Many of these Fellows - the authors of some 700 books, 50 or more of 
which have won scholarly prizes - are available to give lectures in the fields of 
history, literature, the arts, American studies, law, anthropology, women's stud­
ies, environmental history, and other humanistic fields. 

The normal fee is $1,000 plus travel expenses. Fees generated from these 
lectures directly benefit future Fellows in residence at the National 
Humanities Center. In 1998-99, the center welcomed its first "Fellow's 
Fellow," whose residency at the National Humanities Center was underwritten 
by the annual financial contributions of Fellows and the proceeds from this 
lecture series. 

A list of available speakers and topics can be found by visiting the center's 
Web site at www.nhc.rtp.nc.us:8080 or by submitting inquiries to the National 
Humanities Center Lecturers, P.O. Box 12256, Research Triangle Park, N.C. 
27709; by calling 919/549-0661; or bye-mailing nhc@ga.unc.edu. 

Names in the news 

Achievements 
Dr. Isabel O'Connor, assistant professor of history, made 

two presentations, "Medieval Islam as a Global Religion" and 
"Muslim Minorities Under the Cross," at the Understanding the 
Middle East and Islam Conference held last month at Brown 
Counry State Park. Dr. Charles T. Barber, professor of politi­
cal science, and Mrs. Carolyn L. Roth, special part-time 
instructor in art, also attended the conference that was spon­
sored by the Indiana Consortium for International Programs and 
the Midwest Association for Middle East and Islamic Studies. 

Dr. Charles Harrington, assistant vice president for 
Academic Affairs, and Dr. Timothy Schibik, director of the 
Center for Teaching and Learning Effectiveness, conducted a 
training workshop entitled "Evaluating Institutional Data and 
Decision-Support Systems on Site Visits" for consultant-evalua­
tors of the Higher Learning Commission at its 106th Annual 
Meeting in Chicago. 

Harrington and Ms. Carol Stennett, a senior psychology 
student, presented their paper, "Diagnosing Student Learning 
Support Needs," at the 16th Annual Meeting of the Indiana 
Association for Institutional Research in Nashville, Indiana. 
Harrington also presented a paper, "The Role of Institutional 
Research in the Development of Data Resources for 
Institutional Self-Study," with Dr. Kevin Snider, assistant vice 
president for institutional research and testing at Indiana State 
University. 

In sympathy 
The University community extends sympathy to Mrs. Janet 

Kilbane, assistant professor of occupational therapy, and family 
on the death of her father, Bill Poolos, who passed away 
Wednesday, March 28. 

In appreciation 
The family of the late Judy Martin acknowledges with deep 

appreciation the University community's expression of sympathy 
following her death, Tuesday, March 20. Her husband, Mr. 
Doug Martin, is a security sergeant at USI. 

Cummings 

Mitchell 

Price 

Rodgers 

Welcome 
· Mrs. Gail Cummings has accepted the 

position of administrative assistant in 
Graduate Nursing. The Evansville resident 
previously owned Preferred Vacations Inc. 
and became a master accredited cruise coun­
selor in 1999. 

The University community welcomes 
Mrs. Kathy A. Mitchell, who has accepted 
the position of administrative assistant in 
Library Services. A resident of Poseyville, she 
previously worked as a new account represen­
tative for Fifth Third Bank. 

Ms. Lacey Price of Evansville has 
accepted a position as data entry/check 
processor m the Office of Financial 
Assistance. 

Mr. Dan Rodgers has accepted the posi­
tion of lead grounds maintenance worker in 
the Physical Plant. A resident of Norris City, 
Illinois, Rodgers previously worked as grounds 
maintenance coordinator at Southeastern 
Illinois College, where he graduated with 
honors in 1994 with an A .A.S. in forestry 
technology and an A.A.S. in urban forestry. 

He also completed the Master Gardener 
program at University of Illinois and writes a 
weekly column, "Green House," for the Carmi 
Times. 



FYI 
Language bowl 

High school students representing 14 Tri-state schools will 
face off at the Foreign Language Academic Bowl from 8:30a.m. 
to 1 p.m., Wednesday, April 11, in the University Center's 
Carter Hall. 

Participants will field questions - asked in French, German, 
and Spanish - about literature, language, and art. Prizes will be 
awarded. 

Art exhibit 
USI's 31st annual Juried Student Art Exhibition will open 

with a reception from 2 to 4 p.m., Sunday, April 8, in the 
University Conference Center. The Department of Art and 
Music invites the University community to attend. 

An awards ceremony is planned for 3 p.m., during the recep­
tion. The exhibition will be open daily, from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., 
Monday, April 9, through Thursday, April 12. It will be closed 
Friday, April 13, and reopen from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Saturday, 
April 14, and Sunday, April15. 

Berger lecture 
Dr. F. Robert Hunter, chair of Indiana State University's 

Department of History, will present "Two Peoples, One Land: 
Palestinians, Israelis, and the Peace Process" as the 2001 Sydney 
Berger Lecture at 7 p.m., Wednesday, April 18, in Mitchell 
Auditorium. 

Hunter earned a Ph.D. from Harvard University and is the 
author of The Palestinian Uprising: A War By Other Means (1991) 
and Egypt Under the Khedives, 1805-1879: From Household 
Government to Modem Bureaucracy (1984) . 

Leadership conference 
The O'Daniel Leadership Academy will present its spring 

2001 Corporate Leadership Conference for USI students Friday 
and Saturday, April 6 and 7. 

Hosted by the Evansville Courier & Press , the sixth annual 
conference will feature company President and Publisher 
Vince Vawter as keynote speaker and New Media Director 
Jim Michels, who will address the topic "Leadership When 
There is No Road Map." 

The event will begin on campus with a skills and team-build­
ing program from 5 to 6:30 p.m., Friday, April 6, in the 
University Center. It will continue from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., 
Saturday, April 7, at the Courier & Press Office. 

USI Theatre 
Rosencrantz and Guildenstern are Dead, the final production of 

the spring semester, will open at 7 p.m., Wednesday, April18, in 
the USI Theatre on lgleheart Avenue. 

Additional performances will be at 7 p.m. April 19, 25, and 
26; 8 p.m. April20, 21, 27, and 28; and 2 p.m., April29. General 
admission tickets are $9, $7 for senior citizens and USI students 
who present a valid Eagle Access Card. 

Seating capacity is limited, so reservations are recommended. 
To reserve tickets, call 422-3970 or visit the Theatre Office, 
Room 3094 in the Liberal Arts Center. 
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New numbers 
University employees are encouraged to record the following 

new telephone numbers: 

• Ms. Glenna Bower, coordinator of the Student Fitness 
Center: 461-5269. 

• Mrs. Amber Gerkin, program coordinator for Fitness, 
Recreation, and Wellness: 461-5270. 

• Wellness Center, main number: 461-5268. 

Tutor training 
The Literacy Center will offer a free tutor training class from 

9 a.m. to 1 p.m., Saturday, April 21, at Ivy Tech State College. 

Interested individuals should register by calling the center at 
429-1222. Materials will be provided, but participants should 
bring a brown-bag lunch. 

For more information; call Ms. Lori Suter, developmental 
educator in Academic Skills, at extension 1011 or Dr. Susanna 
Hoeness-Krupsaw, assistant professor of English, at 1752. 

Research conference 
"Enhancing Clinical Practice Through Research," USI's fifth 

annual Research and Health Care Issues Conference, will be 
held from 8 a.m. to 3:15 p.m., Wednesday, April 18, in the 
University Center's Carter Hall. 

Ms. Janet M. Bingle, RN, MS, will deliver the keynote 
presentation. The conference fee is $65, and the registration 
deadline is Wednesday, April11. To register, call extension 1989 
or e-mail extserv@usi.edu. 

Honors symposium 
Thirty-eight USI students have been invited to participate in 

the 18th annual Honor Student Symposium from 3 to 7 p.m., 
Sunday, April 8, in the University Center's C arter Hall. 

University President Dr. H. Ray Hoops will give the 
opening address at the symposium that is an academic bowl com­
petition pitting teams of students against each other to vie for 
top honors among their peers. 

NEA workshop 
Historic Southern Indiana (HSI) will host "Your Town: 

Designing Its Future," a workshop on rural community planning, 
Tuesday, July 10, through Thursday, july 12, in Aurora, Indiana. 

"Your Town" is funded by the N ational Endowment for the 
Arts. The workshop application deadline is Sunday, May 13. For 
more information, contact HSI Program Coordinator Mrs. 
Leslie Townsend at extension 7013 or e-mail ltownsen@ 
usi.edu. 

Eagle SK 
The annual Eagle 5K Run/Walk will begin at 9 a.m., 

Saturday, April 7. 

All events, including the SK run, 5K race walk, and two-mile 
health walk, will be held on campus. Late registration and pack­
et pick-up will be from 7:45 to 8:45 a.m. at the Physical 
Activities Center. 
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Marketplace 
For sale 

Home near USI - for sale by owner, 
214 Charity Circle in Heartland Ridge, 
four bedrooms, two and one-half baths. 
Call 985-5202. 

1999 Dodge Caravan - 30,000 
miles, V-6, loaded, $14,999. Call Tom or 
Nancy Rivers, 423-7101. 

1978 Volvo - two-door, five-speed, one 
owner, dealership-maintained, runs well, 
$1,800 OBO. Call Carolyn Roth, 985-
3325 . 

Moving sale - many furniture 
items (call to inquire); assorted out­
door planters - wooden and concrete; 
many 40-year-old 33 1/3 records 
- mostlr, jazz, valuable album covers; 
Troy-Bdt garden tiller- 6 HP, $1,100 
new, sell for $495; garden/yard cart 
-large, $200 new, sell for $50; wheel­
barrow - $20; garden/yard tools; 
approximately 1 ,000 used clean 
bricks - 1 0 cents each; decorative 
rocks- $2-$1 0; garage tables, cabi­
nets; Murray lawn mower - 3.75 
HP, good condition, $30; John Deere 
walk-behind mower - good condi­
tion, $75. Call ext. 17 49. 

Art portfolio - brown leatherette vinyl, 
two inside pockets, zipper, and handle, 
22" x 18", excellent condition, $25. Call 
421-1187 or e-mail psides@usi.edu. 

1976 tri-haul ski boat - for sale or 
trade, 17' with power tilt, power trim in 
rear of boat and at driver's seat, 90 horse 
power outboard motor with power oil 
feeder, 60 hours on motor, 15 gallon 
built-in gas tank, open bow with blue bot­
tom/white top, blue seats, blue carpet. 
Includes Holtsclaw trailer, skis, ski ropes, 
birtha tube, 1 o· life jackets, $2,000. Will 
trade for convertible automobile, prefer­
ably two-seater. Contact shseib@usi.edu. 

Diamond engagement ring with 
wedding wrap - bought at Helzberg 
Diamonds for $900, selling for $600, 
has only briefly been out of the original 
box. Contact jgoings@usi.edu. 

HealthRider - three years old, great 
condition, $50; twin-sized day bed 
with trundle - oak and brass, mattress­
es included, $100. Contact Julie at ext. 
2072 or e-mail jpayne@usi .edu. 

File cabinet - letter size, two drawer, 
putty, $30; chair mat - 48" x 48" with 
25"W x 10"llip, $20. Call476-2314. 

Ceramic patio chiminea and 
wrought iron stand - very nice, $60 
for both . Contact jbelow@usi .edu. 

Indianapolis 500 Race tickets - May 
27, face value. Call Bob Ruble at ext. 
177 4 or e-mail rruble@usi .edu. 

Twin-size maffress, box springs, 
frame, headboard - with comforter set 
(shams, skirt, two sets of sheets), $125; 
navy, queen-size comforter set -
shams, skirt, sheets, matching bath rugs, 
shower curtain, rod, and hooks, $60; 
microwave cart - $15; POJ porch 
bench/ storage bin - $15 . Call Jeff at 
461-5224 or 985-5314. 

Bunnies - just in time for Easter, $1 0 
each. Call 812/783-2564 or e-mail 
ajmartin@usi.edu. 

Caiman crocodile - 38" long, $75. 
Call 464-1944 or 425-5441 . 

For rent 
Serene studio in historic area - quiet 
neighbors, large yard, woodsy 
ambiance, furnishings and appliances 
provided, $300 a month, references. Call 
423-8859. 

Free 
Full-blooded brindle Cairn Terrier -
3-year-old "Rumpole of the Bailey" needs 
a loving home, neutered, all shots, excel­
lent health, indoor, 20 lb. companion. 
Callext. 1749. 

Two blue tick coon dogs - male, 
nine months old, trained for hunting, 
good with children. Call 812/783-2564 
or e-mail ajmartin@usi.edu. 

Fund raiser 
Free Pizza - USI Chapter of the 
Association of Information Technology 
Professionals is selling discount cards for 
$10. "Buy one large pizza, get one 
FREE." Use card for up to 20 pizzas at 
four Papa Johns locations. E-mail cknep­
per@risc.usi.edu or call ext. 1207. 

Donated eyeglasses -The lion's Club 
delivers donated eyeglasses to people in 
Third World countries. linda Culver in the 
Cashier's Office will accept donated eye­
glasses between 8: 15 a.m. and 4:30 
p.m. until Thursday, April 12. 

• •• 
Thursday, April 12, is the deadline for 
submitting information to be included in 
the Friday, April 20, edition of 
Marketplace. Submissions may be made 
via e-mail to Mrs. Karen Altstadt, sen­
ior administrative assistant in News and 
Information Services, at kaltstad@usi.edu . 

Web tips 
Web Services has created new 

sites and revised others on the USI 
Web server. New and updated sites 
utilize the new template design and 
incorporate navigation, search, and 
contact information making them 
accessible to all users. 

• The Office of Institutional 
Research and Assessment site, 
located . at www.usi.edu/depart/ 
instires/index.asp, was divided into 
several subtopics with the main 
page linking to a variety of lists and 
reports. Materials also may be 
requested online. 

• At www.usi.edu/compctr/, the 
Computer Center site utilizes the 
USI template with a technical 
design linking to Telephone 
Services' information, the Com­
puter Use Policy, and a variety of 
other pages including those offering 
information about software, laptops, 
and computer maintenance. 

• The Athletics site is undergo­
ing a redesign targeted for publica­
tion by the end of April. 

• A new Web page has been 
created to help students determine 
their semester GPAs. A student 
enters his estimated grade and the 
number of credit hours for each of 
his courses, then clicks "Figure 
Grade," and the software will esti­
mate his semester GPA based on the 
information provided. 

To view the page, visit 
www.usi.edu/reg/GRADER.asp. 

Job openings 
For current job openings, visit 

the Human Resources Web site at 
www.usi.edu/hr/, the Human 
Resources bulletin boards in the 
front lobby of the Wright 
Administration Building and out­
side the Human Resources office, or 
call the USI job line, 465-711 7. 

NewsleHer deadline 
Thursday, April 12, is the dead­

line for submitting information to 
be included in the Friday, April 20, 
edition of University Notes. 

Submissions may be made via e­
mail to Ms. Libby L. Keeling, 
staff writer and associate editor in 
News and Information Services, at 
lkeeling@usi.edu or by calling 
extension 5259. 



Calendar 
Friday, April 6 

• Men's tennis vs. Taylor University - 5 p.m., Vincennes 
University, Vincennes, Indiana. 

• Corporate Leadership Conference - 5 to 6:30 p.m., 
University Center's Carter Hall. Hosted by the Evansville 
Courier & Press, continues Saturday, April 7. 

Saturday, April 7 
• Softball vs. Quincy University - 1 p.m., Quincy, Illinois, 

double-header. 

• Baseball vs. University of Wisconsin-Parks ide - noon, USI 
Baseball Field, double-header. 

• Career Camp - 8 a.m., Liberal Arts Center. Sponsor: Office 
of c:;:areer Counseling. 

• Eagle 5K Run/Walk - 9 a.m., Physical Activities Center, 
includes 5K run, 5K race walk, and two-mile health walk. 

• Men's tennis double-header - 9 a.m. vs. Lewis University; 3 
p.m. vs. Saint Joseph's College, USI Tennis Courts. 

• Outdoor track and field - all day, EIU Big Blue Classic host­
ed by Eastern Illinois University, Charleston, Illinois. 

Sunday, April 8 
• Softball vs. University of Missouri-St. Louis - 1 p.m., St. 

Louis, Missouri, double-header. 

• Baseball vs . Lewis University - noon, USI Baseball Field, 
double-header. 

• Women's golf- TBA, Lady Hawk Invitational, Westview 
Golf Course, Quincy, Illinois. 

• 31st annual Juried Student Art Exhibition - opening recep­
tion and awards, 2 to 4 p.m., University Center. Exhibit con­
tinues 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., April 9 through 12; closed April 13; 
10 a.m. to 6 p.m. April 14 and 15. 

• 18th annual Honor Student Symposium- 3 to 7 p.m., 
University Center's Carter Hall. 

Monday, April 9 
• Early registration for summer and fall 2001, evening- and 

Saturday-only students - 4:30 to 6 p.m., office of the stu­
dent's academic advisor. 

• Early registration for summer and fall 2001 - 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m., office of the student's academic advisor, continues 
April10, 11, 12. 

• Women's golf- TBA, Lady Hawk Invitational, Westview 
Golf Course, Quincy, Illinois. 

Tuesday, April 10 
• Stardust Memories- 1:30 and 6 p.m., Forum I, Wright 

Administration Building. Directed by Woody Allen, the 
1980 film stars Allen and Charlotte Rampling. A successful 
filmmaker attends a festival conducted to honor his work 
and reconsiders his cinematic accomplishments. 

• Journey to a Hate Free Millennium - 6:30p.m., University 
Center's Carter Hall. Filmmaker Brent Scarpo is the founder 
of New Light Media, a production company dedicated to 
bringing about discussion and change in today's hate-filled 
world. Scarpo and his film-making partner, Martin Bedogne, 
have created a moving film. 

• Global Community-7:30 p.m., Governors Hall Lounge. 
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Wednesday, April 11 
• Baseball vs. Oakland City University - 1 p.m., Oakland City, 

Indiana. 

• Foreign Language Academic Bowl- 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., 
Carter Hall, high school students competing. 

Thursday, April 12 
• Men's tennis - TBA, Broncho Invitational, Edmond, 

Oklahoma, double-header. 

Friday, April 13 
• Good Friday - University closed, no classes. 

• Softball vs. Lewis University - 1 p.m., USI Softball Field, 
double-header. 

• Baseball vs. Quincy University - noon, USI Baseball Field, 
double-header. 

• Men's tennis - TBA, Broncho Invitational, Edmond, 
Oklahoma, double-header. 

Saturday, April 14 
• Baseball vs. Quincy University - 1 p.m., USI Baseball Field. 

• Softball vs. University of Wisconsin-Parkside- noon, USI 
Softball Field, double-header. 

• Outdoor track and field - all day, Little State 
Championships, hosted by DePauw University, Greencastle, 
Indiana. 

• Men's tennis - TBA, Broncho Invitational, Edmond, 
Oklahoma, double-header. 

Tuesday, April 17 
• Fargo - 1:30 and 6 p.m., Forum I, Wright Administration 

Building. Directed by Joel and Ethan Coen, the 1996 film 
stars William Macy and Frances McDormand. 

• Baseball vs. McKendree College - 2 p.m., Lebanon, Illinois. 

• Softball vs. Lindenwood College - 4 p.m., USI Softball Field. 

• Global Community-7:30p.m., Governors Hall Lounge. 

Wednesday, April 18 
• Baseball vs. Southern Illinois University-Edwardsville - 1 

p.m:, Edwardsville, Illinois. 

• Secretaries and Associates meeting - 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., 
Hacienda-West. Bring your lunch and join us for bingo. Lots 
of fun and prizes. 

• Caregiving and Loss: A National Teleconference - 12:30 to 
3:30p.m., Forum I, Wright Administration Building. 

• Rosencrantz and Guildenstem Are Dead - 7 p.m., USI Theatre, 
lgleheart Avenue; also 7 p.m. April 19, 25, 26; 8 p.m. April 
20, 21, 27, 28; 2 p.m. April 29. General admission, $9; stu­
dents and senior citizens, $7. 

• Sydney Berger Lecture - 7 p.m., Mitchell Auditorium. Dr. 
Robert Hunter, chair of Indiana State University's 
Department of History, presenting "Two Peoples, One Land: 
Palestinians, Israelis, and the Peace Process." 

• Fifth annual Research and Health Care Issues Conference -
9 a.m. to 3 p.m., University Center's Carter Hall. 

Thursday, April 19 
• Faculty Senate meeting and retirees reception - 3 p.m., 

University Center's Carter Hall. 
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